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ESFA Funding for Maintained Schools in Financial Difficulty 
  

1. Purpose of the Report 
To update School Forum regarding the Northumberland’s allocation from the ESFA funding for  
distribution for schools in financial difficulty. 
 

2. Recommendations 
It is recommended that Schools Forum notes this report.  
 

3. Background 
Initial information was announced by the ESFA in August. LA level allocations have now been 
published, the details of which have been attached at Appendix A. The latest information and 
the grant conditions are available at the link below: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/additional-support-for-schools-in-financial-difficulty-in-2023-to-2024 

 
4 Latest Information   

Of the £40  million allocated by the ESFA, £20 million has been allocated to Local Authorities 
for maintained schools. A total of 35 local authorities have received funding, with amounts paid 
ranging from £1,741,000 to £179,000. Northumberland has received £344,356, one of 4 North 
East local authorities to receive funding.  
 
The ESFA methodology for the distribution of funding was as follows: 
 
This funding will be allocated proportionately among local authorities who have aggregated 
school-level deficits which represent more than 1% of their total maintained schools’ income. 
 
For academies, the remaining funding will be used to expand the existing route for academies 
in financial difficulty, and allocated to academy trusts in line with existing criteria and processes.  
 
The funding is in addition to other support available to schools and academies, such as the 
Schools Resource Management Adviser (SRMA) programme, or the licensed deficits available 
to maintained schools. Where schools are in serious financial difficulty, schools should contact 
their local authority or ESFA, who can provide advice and support on a case by case basis.   

 

5 Northumberland Position 
To provide some context in relation to the sum received by Northumberland, the latest School 
Forum report in relation to school balances in July 2023, reported that, as at 31 March 2023, 
there was 23 maintained school with total deficit balances of £2,708,039. The sum received 
therefore only represents 12.7% of this figure.  
 
A targeted approach is therefore required in relation to the allocation of this funding. It is 
therefore proposed that funding will be awarded to schools only in the most serious financial 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/additional-support-for-schools-in-financial-difficulty-in-2023-to-2024
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position, as demonstrated by the issue of a notice of concern, and where a school is actively 
working towards producing a balanced in year budget.  
 
It is anticipated that funding would then be allocated proportionately on a per  pupil basis or 
similar. 
 

6 Summary and Conclusion  
The ESFA has stated that this funding for schools in financial difficulty is very much one off 
funding and “the department has no plans for similar additional funding in 2024 to 2025”. It is 
therefore felt that the funding should be used on a very targeted basis as outlined above, in line 
with other support measures to maintained schools.   

 

B Parvin 
Education and Skills Business Manager 
07 February 2024  
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